Stottesdon and Sidbury Churches: Annual Report for Parish Council 
Reporting on my first full year in these parishes as priest-in-charge, I continue to be grateful for the warm welcome we have received from the community, and the support for church activities.

In addition to the regular activities and events in our churches, there have been some excellent new initiatives and some special occasions. The most notable special occasion was the visit of Bishop Alistair of Ludlow in October for the benefice confirmation service, and we are delighted that the Bishop of Hereford, bishop Richard Frith, has asked to come and take a service this year; he will preside at the Pentecost service on June 4th at St Mary’s.

New initiatives have included the GR8 concert and Chorley Art Group art exhibition in November at St Mary’s and the Poetry reading evening at Holy Trinity in June. Both of these were events using the parish churches as they should be used, as places where the whole community may gather together for a wide variety of purposes.

Initiative has also been evident in the way traditional celebrations have been carried out: the Christmas Carol Service at Holy Trinity was hijacked – in the nicest possible way – by members of the PCC, who worked with children in the parish to produce a combined carol service and nativity.

Stottesdon School continues to use St Mary’s for its end-of-term celebrations, another opportunity for the wider community to make use of the church building. The links between the school and the church continue to be greatly valued. 

The regular service pattern for Sundays is well-established in both churches, but remains flexible to allow for special occasions. The benefice service on fifth Sundays continues to make its way around the six churches, with Holy Trinity hosting on the last Sunday in April. These have been a good occasion for members of parishes to meet each other and develop more of a benefice identity, whilst also providing an opportunity to do something original for the services: these have included celebrating the patron saints of our churches in the November group service, and a service of prayers for peace in July.    

It must also be noted that the Ride and Stride day pilgrimage around the six churches last September so impressed the Shropshire Historic Churches Trust – the body which organises the event – that they used a picture of St Mary’s for their 2016 Christmas card! 
Finally, a big thank you to all who have supported the church and its activities over the past year.  

